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MEMORANDUM
TO:		The Honorable President and Members of the Baltimore City Council 
FROM: 		Janet Abrahams, President |CEO
DATE: 		August 6, 2021
SUBJECT: 	City Council Bill 21-0040R
__________________________________________________________________________________________

The Housing Authority of Baltimore City (HABC) has reviewed City Council Bill 21-0040R for the purpose of inviting representatives from the Department of Planning, Department of Housing and Community Development, the Housing Authority of Baltimore City, the Baltimore City Health Department, the Baltimore Police Department, the Department of Public Works, the Department of Transportation, the Baltimore City Fire Department, the State’s Attorney for Baltimore City, the Sheriff for Baltimore City, the Baltimore City School Police, the Department of General Services, the Department of Recreation and Parks, the Mayor’s Office of Performance and Innovation to t0 appear before the Baltimore City Council to discuss ways that the City can prevent crim through the concepts utilized in the Crime Prevention through Environmental Design model (CPTED). 

HABC serves close to 43,000 low-income residents of Baltimore City through our Public Housing and Housing Choice Voucher programs. Many of our public housing sites are located in areas of the city that have high crime rates and have suffered from decades of disinvestment. The CPTED model focuses on crime prevention through urban and architectural design and environmental management to reduce victimization, deter offender decisions and build a sense of community among residents. HABC supports this concept and has been using certain aspects of this approach in recent years to address safety and security issues at our sites. 

For example, in 2020 HABC completed the deconstruction of six walk-up apartment buildings at Gilmor Homes in Sandtown Winchester. Drug related activity and other crime were particularly prevalent in and around these buildings due to their location, which was not in direct view from the surrounding streets, and enclosed stairways in the buildings, which made it easy to conceal activity. HABC has also recently hired a safety and security officer who has assessed our public housing sites and is implementing crime reduction initiatives such as cameras and lighting as resources allow. Additionally, we are in the process of redeveloping Perkins Homes through the Perkins Somerset Oldtown (PSO) Transformation Plan. Safety and security strategies are a main component of this Plan, which includes measures such as infrastructure improvements as well as increased lighting and open spaces to deter criminal activity. HABC has completed a portfolio wide assessment of our public housing sites, and where feasible, will implement redevelopment strategies that focus on de-densification of sites with green space and opportunities for recreation in mixed income, mixed-use communities. 
HABC works with many City agencies, including the Baltimore City Police Department, in our efforts to serve our communities. We look forward to additional collaboration focused on crime reduction and prevention using the CPTED approach. 
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